
October 8, 2019 
 

At 7:00 pm, Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town 
Board of the Town of Carlton.  Present were the following Board members:  Councilman John 
Fitzak, Councilwoman Deborah Yockel, Councilman Dana Woolston and Councilman Jeffery 
Gifaldi. 
 
Also present Doug Heath, Town Attorney and Kurt VanWycke, Hwy Supt.. 
 
Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance, the minutes of September 10, 2019 were 
approved, motion by Mr. Woolston second by Mrs. Yockel and carried 
 
Mr. Fitzak gave an update on the REDI committee. 
 
Under privilege of the floor Mrs. Dobson of Erway Tract spoke in regards to Modern disposal 
refusing to go down private fire lanes to pick up garbage. Discussion followed. 
 
Mrs. Klein of Sunset Parkway stated that there are many fire lane signs missing in her 
neighborhood. 
 
Mr. Elsner of Jones Beach Dr. asked if there were any informational packets handed out of what 
can and can’t be placed in the recycle bins. 
 
Mrs. Montulli of Kirkwood along with other town residents expressed their concerns regarding 
chickens being kept at their properties. She stated that the zoning does not allow this and wants 
the Town Laws enforced. 
 
Peg Wiley of Wileys Marina read a letter regarding Lake Ontario Resiliency and Economic 
Development Initiative (REDI) to the Town Board.  Discussion Followed  
 
George Lacey of Captains Cove expressed his concern if the Town representatives on the REDI 
committee acted in the best interest of all town stakeholders. Discussion followed. 
 
A motion by Mr. Fitzak to schedule the 2020 Preliminary Budget for October 23rd at 6:30pm 
second by Mr. Gifaldi and carried. 
 
A motion by Mr. Woolston to reschedule the Workshop meeting for October 23rd directly 
following the public hearing second by Mrs. Yockel and carried.  
 
A motion by Mr. Fitzak to approve the Supervisors report was seconded by Mr. Woolston and 
carried. 
 
A motion by Mr. Gifaldi to approve the Town Clerk report was seconded by Mr. Woolston and 
carried. 
 



A motion by Mr. Fitzak to approve the Code/Zoning report was seconded by Mr. Gifaldi and 
carried. 
 
A motion by Mrs. Yockel to approve Justice Hurley’s report seconded by Mr. Fitzak and carried. 
 
A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve Justice Russel’s report seconded by Mrs. Yockel and 
carried. 
 
Mr. VanWycke gave an update on Water and Highway activities. 
 
The Carlton Fire Company responded to 21 Calls at a total of 105 man hours in the month of 
September.  Chief Niederhofer stated that the Meat raffle will be held on November 1st at the rec 
hall. 
  
A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve the vouchers in the Amount of $ 212,926.94 second by 
Mr. Fitzak and carried. 
 
At 7:53 a motion by Mr. Woolston to adjourn the regular meeting second by Mr. Gifaldi and 
carried. 
 
 
       Karen Narburgh, 
       Town Clerk  
 


